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Remembering 
Dr. John Carter 1921-2014

Dr. John Carter, age 92, of Birmingham, 
AL, went home to be with the Lord on 
March 2, 2014. John 
served as the Executive 
Director of the 
Fellowship of Baptist 
Educators from 1988 
until 2005 when he was 
named Executive 
Director Emeritus. 

In the 1980’s, the 
Brotherhood 
Commission, SBC, 
organized a number of 
vocational Fellowships, 
one of them for 
Educators. The medical 
and dental Fellowships 
were already in 
existence, and they and 
the Educators are the 
only ones still 
functioning. The survival of the Educators 
group is due to the hard work and support 

of John, his wife Fran, and several other 
early leaders.

As a World War II Army paratrooper, John 
landed in the Southern France invasion 

and participated in 
the Battle of the 
Bulge. As a long-
time member of 
Dawson Memorial 
Baptist Church, 
John directed the 
Conversational 
English ESL 
program for many 
years and taught 
Sunday School 
until age 91. He 
also wrote books 
and 
denominational 
curriculum for the 
Southern Baptist 
Convention for 
more than twenty-
five years. He was 

the retired Dean of 

the School of Education at Samford 
University, where he taught for 30 years.

John and Fran led more than 15 short-term 
mission trips to China, Honduras, Russia, 
Indonesia, and Mexico. He and Fran also 
had two semester-long professorships at 
Anhui Normal University in Wuhu, China 
and Hong Kong Baptist University. More 
recently, John and Fran have presented 
more than 250 programs as Rosie the 
Riveter and her World War II Paratrooper 
to numerous local organizations in 17 
states.

The FBE extends love and sympathy to 
Fran, John’s wife of 68 years, their son, 
LtCol. Wayne Carter, USMC, Ret [Regina], 
their daughter Nell Branum [Jim], their 
seven grandchildren, eight great-
grandchildren, and brother, Dr. Henry 
Carter [Mary].

Contact Information: Mrs. Frances Carter, 
209 University Park Drive, Birmingham,  
Al 35209, Phone 205-822-4106; email j-
fcarter@juno.com      

- Rhea Lamb, FBE Secretary 
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Update on Books Sent to 
Karen Schools

FBE has been working with American 
Baptists to send books to seminaries and 
Bible schools for Karen refugees in 
Thailand. This is an update on the project.

Our contact, Duane Binkley, reported, “The 
container of books arrived in Bangkok 
around Decrmber 25th and after customs, 
holidays and such, arrived in Chiang Mai 
in good shape on January 8th. 

The lane the Bible School in Chiang Mai is 
on is too small for the truck to deliver the 
container, so a smaller truck had to be 
arranged to shuttle the books to the school.  
Some of the students provided the labor to 
load and unload the books.” “The Bible 
School in Chiang Mai is dividing the books 
and arranging to send them to three 
additional Bible Schools. One load of books 
has already gone to the Bible school at the 
Mae La Camp. Others will follow.” 

When the books arrived it was still dry in 
Thailand for another month or two, so the 
books should get to all the camps before 
the rains make transport more difficult.

Duane also reported, “The International 
Book Project had two more pallets of books 
earmarked for Burma, but communications 
broke down. So those two pallets are also 
being sent to Thailand to add to the 
container that we sent. That is an extra 
bonus we hadn’t planned on.

“Thanks again for your efforts to make the 
shipment possible.” he concluded. 

Books to Zimbabwe
Book-Link International, Inc. shipment of 
December 17 has arrived in Zimbabwe 
and will be distributed to forty churches 
very soon. 

 Volunteers Needed at 
Book-Link International, 

Inc. Warehouse
Groups of volunteers are needed 
this spring and summer to sort and 
pack books at the Book-Link 
Warehouse. You can come as an 
individual or bring a group. Call 
Mr. Olin Williams at 606-379-1734 
or 606-379-2140 to arrange for a 
visit. The warehouse is at 4155 
Highway 328-W, Eubank, 
Kentucky. The email is 
booklinkway1@windstream.net 

Check out the New 
Website

I hope you have seen our new website: 
www.thefellowshipofbaptisteducators.org   
Thank you for your financial support that 

has made the new website possible. 

Pen Pals needed
We still need American 7th–12th graders to 
be pen pals to 7th–12th graders from 
Thailand. If you have a student or youth 
group that would like to help, contact the 
director of the Universal Pen Pal Project, 
Kellie Ziesemer, at 513 – 404 – 7211 or 
universalpenpalproject@yahoo.com . 

Zuka with us

The world literally has come to our 
doorstep on several occasions in the guise 
of international students who have stayed 
with us for short visits during holidays, 
summers, etc. Our children grew up 
knowing people from several different 
cultures and countries around the globe 
who added to their desire to travel as they 
grew into youth and young adulthood!

Last year my husband and I had the 
opportunity of hosting an international 
student from Slovakia who had gotten 
involved in our church and actually was 
brought to a saving knowledge of Jesus 
Christ through a Sunday School teacher!  
Where she lived with another family 
during the first semester of school was 
really not a good fit for her or for the host 
family. When I heard at church that she 
would have to return home if they could 
not find another family, my husband and I 

looked at each other and said, "Why not?"  
Why not, indeed!  How could we pass up 
the opportunity to disciple this new 
believer in Christ, in our home, before she 
returned to her native country of Slovakia, 
where she knew no other Christians!

“Zuka With Us” continued on page  3 
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“Zuka With Us” continued  

On January 1, Zuzka moved in with us and 
quickly began to share our home, our 
hearts, our extended family, our spiritual 
heritage, and our faith! The very first 
afternoon, she came downstairs with her 
Bible and her journal and asked if I would 
answer questions that she had written 
down from reading the first two chapters 
of the book of John! This quickly became 
almost a daily ritual as she soaked up 
God's word and stretched her mind 
around the new truths she encountered.  
She looked forward to "picking my brain" 
as she put it, about cultural issues, spiritual 
beliefs, and family matters. She became 
very involved in our church youth group 
and even though there was the normal girl 
"drama," she fit in fairly well and loved 
being a part of activities that she knew 
nothing of in her culture. We SKYPED 
often with her parents and her older 
brother who was a college student 
at Cambridge University in 
England. We shopped for prom 
dresses together, bought her first 
boutonniere for her date, 
attended her "ring ceremony" at 
our local high school, and 
experienced her baptism in our 
church after she received 
permission from her parents. At 
the end of her semester, her father 
flew from Slovakia to America 
and stayed with us for a few days 
as she said goodbye to her 
American friends and church 
family. He barely spoke English, 
but we enjoyed getting to know 
him and introducing him to 
American foods and fun 
places! He was interested in 
knowing more about our church 
and enjoyed meeting church friends 
who had been special friends to his 
daughter! They then spent two weeks 
touring the West before heading back to 
Slovakia.

The experience of "adopting" this precious 
young woman into our hearts and our 
family has changed us forever! We SKYPE 
often and chat on Facebook almost 
daily! Before she left our country, I was 
able to locate an IMB missionary who lived 
just blocks from her in Bratislava, Slovakia, 
and who now meets her on a regular basis 
to continue to disciple her! We plan to visit 

her in her country at some point in the 
future!  

What an humbling experience it has been 
to pour our hearts and souls into the life of 
this young woman who is hungry for 
spiritual truths and who will one day, no 
doubt, be a spiritual leader in her country!  
We are blessed!  --  - 

- Cindy Walker, Louisiana  

Using English to reach an 
unreached people group

Our church of about 45 members was 
invited by God to join Him in what He was 
doing in Colombia. He led us to the far 
northwestern part of Colombia to a rural 
area where there are numerous groups of 
indigenous peoples unreached for Christ.  

The Colombian government has mandated 

that every person graduating from high 
school and university have a high level of 
English competency. However, resources 
to make that happen in the rural and 
indigenous areas are few.  

We joined with two Colombian Baptist 
churches to provide English development 
classes to about sixty English teachers, 
many who had never spoken English with 
a North American. Most could read and 
write English, but had a difficult time 
speaking and comprehending native 
speakers. Four of the teachers In the group 

did not know any English yet.  We sent 
teams of six individuals to work with 
Colombian translators to conduct four 
weeklong classes in English and teach 
methods our Colombian teachers can use 
to enhance their teaching.  

The local Secretary of Education has 
become very excited by the results he has 
seen and the teachers look forward to our 
return. We will graduate our first class in 
April and are looking forward to starting 
another year long course in June. The 
relationships we have developed have 
given us the opportunity to share Christ 
and His love. Now we have been invited to 
work in another local school system 
composed entirely of indigenous teachers 
and students.  

It is amazing to see God at work. Several 
other small churches like ours are joining 
us to do this work. God has provided the 
workers and the money to make the project 
possible. Already we can see God changing 
lives and hearts. Two indigenous 
individuals have accepted Christ through 
the work of local believers because of 
doors opened by our obedience to God’s 
invitation. As one indigenous lady asked, 
“Why did it take you so long to come and 
tell us about Jesus?” How do you answer a 
question like that other than to pray for 
God’s mercy and grace to lead us to 
continue to be faithful to do the work He 
has given us to do.                                           
-John Howard, Moncure Baptist Church, 
Sanford, NC.
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 Teachers on our last day of class in February

One of the indigenous teachers and one of 
our team members



Opportunities to 
Teach Around the 

World 
Volunteers for China 

Volunteers for China is seeking volunteers 
willing to serve in China beginning in July 
2014. Volunteers will reflect Christ while 
using English in conversational English 
classes. VFC will facilitate finding a place 
for each volunteer to serve, as well as 
helping where needed in getting the 
volunteers to their sites.

Departure is July 3 with return on August 
4 for the longest program. Each program is 
a joint agreement with the Chinese contacts 
who issue the official Chinese visas.

A four-week program teaching oral 
English to Chinese English teachers in a 
remote area. (Through Amity 
Foundation Summer English program 
July 3 – August 1.) 

A three-week program teaching oral 
English to Chinese English teachers in 
Changzhi, Shanxi is through the 
Changzhi City Urban Education Bureau 
in July.

A three-week program with 2 weeks of 
teaching “Medical English” at about 
9th grade high school level (science, 
chemistry, biology, etc.) to Chinese 
nursing students and their Chinese 
teachers is through the Changzhi City 
Health College in July.

A one-week program at an isolated school 
in the area of Changzhi, Shanxi will take 
place in July after the three-week 
programs.

The web site www.volunteersforchina.org 
David and Ann Wilson
Maryville, Tennessee
865-919-2296
 

The Edge Institute 

The Edge Orientation April 26, 1014
An orientation for those interested in 
teaching this summer will be at large 
conference room on the second floor of the 
Metrolina Baptist Association, 328 West 
Carson Blvd., Charlotte, NC 28203. The 
orientation lasts 8:30 a.m. -5:00 p.m. Call 
Gail Caraway at 704-598-6200 for details.

EFL Teachers (12) are needed in China in 
the Xi’an Shaanxi Province. The tentative 
dates are July 17 - 26, 2014. Help students 
overcome the fear of learning English by 
relating to the students in interesting 
activities. Food and housing will be 
provided by the program. The target is 
middle school students.

Teach Red Cross “Basic Life 
Principles” in Qinzhou, Guangxi 
Province, China. Leader Dan Southern  
Dates: June 28 - July 12.  The material 
is already prepared. Cost: $500 plus 
airfare.

ZhuZhou China needs teachers for a 
Kindergarten Program July 13-31, 2014 and 
a College Program July 6 – 24, 2014 with 
optional trip afterward.

The Republic of Kazakhstan. This is a 
two-week program consisting of building 
relationships by teaching English at a 
student center. Eight to fifteen students 
averaging seventeen to twenty-one years 
old will be in each class. Estimated cost: 
$800 plus airfare. For more information 
about this and other projects, contact The 
Edge Institute, PO Box 480152, Charlotte, 
NC 28269. 704 - 434 – 6200 or 
gailc@theedgeinstitute.org 

International Mission 
Board

The International Mission Board has 
changed its web site to better help you find 
an opportunity to serve as a volunteer for 
short and long term assignments. Go to 
their website www.imb.org to learn more.

Cooperative Baptist 
Fellowship

CBF offers many opportunities. The 
following are some examples. Their web 
site provides more details. http://
www.thefellowship.info/Missions/Global-
Missions/Short-Term-Missions/
Communities-of-Missional-Practice-
engagement-oppor#Education

Opportunities Through CBF  
in the States

North Carolina. CBF Field Personnel Anna 
and LaCount Anderson serve in 
northeastern NC, primarily centered in 
Halifax and Northampton Counties. Their 
ministry continues to expand and includes 

summer events for children, a literacy 
fair, VBS, a community garden, food 
ministry and the operation and 
renovation of a woman’s shelter in 
Enfield. Teams are always welcome. For 
more information, contact the 
Andersons at 
landerson@thefellowship.info   

Texas. Refugee Ministry in the Dallas/
Fort Worth area. CBF Field Personnel 
Karen Morrow works with small teams 
to minister among refugee families as 
they acclimate to life in the US, learn 
English, find jobs and understand 
healthcare and employment issues in a 
new and foreign country. Contact Karen 

for more information at 
fkmorrow@yahoo.com 

Opportunities for Teachers 
Overseas Through CBF 

English Teacher in School for the Blind, 
Chongqing, China.
In addition to teaching visually impaired 
students, the volunteer will also provide 
training and/or conversation practice for 
teaching staff (sighted). Teaching 
experience, TESOL experience or training 
required. When: Ongoing Length: 2-6 
months

ESL Teachers-China. 
Working through the Chinese government 
to place ESL teachers in impoverished 
areas of the country (paid positions-TIP 
program)

CBF Opportunities Continued on Next Page
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EFL In-Service Teacher Training in 
Athens, Greece. 
An individual is needed to offer an in-
service workshop for the EFL faculty of 
PORTA – the Albania House in Athens and 
a “How to Teach EFL” seminar for 
inexperienced EFL teachers from the 
Albanian & American expat community. 
The four current teachers need refresher 
training, and numerous Albanian & 
American expats need beginner teacher 
training.

The PORTA facility also needs helpers with 
leadership development, arts and crafts, 
computer instruction, mime and drama, 
puppet ministry, and library development. 
Read more about these and other 
opportunities on the CBF web site: 
http://www.thefellowship.info/Missions/
Global-Missions/Short-Term-Missions/
Communities-of-Missional-Practice-
engagement-oppor#Education

Romania. Help CBF Field Personnel Ralph 
and Tammy Stocks work with the Romany 
people. The Ruth School offers 1st-8th 
grade studies for Romany children. 
Summertime provides the 
opportunity for VBS camps. 
Construction teams, teacher 
appreciation helpers and sewing 
and craft workers are also 
needed. Contact Ralph and 
Tammy at 
rstocks@thefellowship.info   for 
more information about 
workingwith them.

Southern Spain. CBF Field 
Personnel Joel and Tiffne Whitley 
work among the immigrant 
community in Roquetas, Spain. 
Individuals are needed to work 
with the “mi casa” ministry space 
to engage local residents through a variety 
of social and spiritual outreach ministries. 
Individuals may teach sewing, Bible and 
discipleship classes. Opportunities are also 
available to work with cultural exchange 
cooking programs, a coffee/tea house and 
even the development of media pieces. 
Language skills in French and Spanish 
would be helpful-but not required. Contact 
Joel and Tiffne at 
twhitley@thefellowship.info  for more 
information. 
 
Greece. CBF Field Personnel Bob and 
Janice Newell lead PORTA as a spiritual 
and cultural center for Albanian 
immigrants in the heart of Athens, Greece. 
Albanians are exposed to cultural 
affirmation through art shows, job training, 

worship services, language classes, feeding 
programs, puppetry, parenting workshops, 
financial planning, computer classes, and 
theology and leadership courses. If you are 
interested in assisting with any of these 
wonderful ministries that are offered 
through PORTA, contact Bob and Janice at 
bandjnewell@hotmail.com  Translation 
assistance is available. More details may be 
also be found on the Fellowship web site 
noted at the beginning of the list of 
opportunities through CBF.   

France. CBF Field Personnel David and 
Julie Brown serve in the beautiful coastal 
town of Marseille, France. The beauty of 
the location is overshadowed by the plight 
of the thousands of refugees who come to 
Europe in search of a better life. These 
refugees have faced immense poverty, civil 
wars, and ethnic strife. Through tangible 
ministries like ESL classes, counseling, 
leadership development, music, 
construction projects and VBS, teams are 
able to join the Browns in this work. 
Contact the Browns at 
gbrown52779@yahoo.com   

Moldova.  CBF Field Personnel Keith 
Holmes and Mary Van Rheenen, though 
based in the Netherlands, focus on the 
needs of the Romany people. In addition to 
these ministries, Keith and Mary are also 
involved in Romany outreach in Moldova.  
Teams are needed to assist local believers 
in holding a Vacation Bible School/Day 
Camp in a Romany village. The VBS/
Camp will be in the afternoons. The team 
will coordinate with a local pastor to 
arrange physical recreation, music, crafts, 
and other activities. Contact Keith and 
Mary if you are interested in learning more 
about these opportunities at 
holmesvr@online.nl    

To learn more about all CBF opportunities 
contact Chris Boltin at Short Term 

Assignments/Partnerships Manager
Cooperative Baptist Fellowship
160 Clairmont Avenue, Suite 500, Decatur, 
GA 30030  Telephone: 800-352-8741
cboltin@thefellowship.info
   

Opportunities through the 
Edge Institute

We have listed a sample of the many 
opportunities offered by the Edge Institute. 
Contact the Edge Institute for more details 
on each of these opportunities. Many other 
opportunities in a variety of countries in 
Asia are available. Most are short term 
opportunities led by people experienced in 
the region. A few are positions asking for at 
least a one year commitment.

Contact the Edge Institute for more 
information.  (704 – 598 – 6200 or 
gailc@theedgeinstitute.org or 
www.theedgeinstitute.org 

Full time opportunities

A business college in Asia is 
looking for teachers. They asked 
for teachers with at least master’s 
degrees in business administration, 
accounting, or economics. The 
school will pay Y4500 ($750) a 
month in salary as well as 
providing a furnished western 
style apartment, also Y1100 
($183.33) per semester for a travel 
stipend. The teaching hours will be 
around 8 – 10 hours a week.  A 
bilingual Teaching Assistant helps 
translate in class. A one-year 
commitment is required. The 
college prefers this person to be 

under age 55.

An ESL Teacher is needed in a smaller city 
outside of Guangzhou, China
 
Purpose: Teach English to children (and 
adults) in a training center with the goal of 
being a loving example and ministering to 
the families of the children. Curriculum is 
provided and the classroom setting is very 
interactive with games and activities of all 
sorts.
 
Teacher Qualifications: all adults welcome, 
must be willing to commit for at least 1 
semester (1 year preferred) We prefer 
volunteers, but a salary is an option if 
needed. Workload: 15-16 hours per week
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Short-term Edge Institute 
opportunities

EFL Teachers are needed for two-week 
program at a student center in Kazakhstan. 
The classes are small. The weather is cold 
with snow. Expect lots of walking. Cost: 
$800 plus airfare. Dick Pacetti is the team 
leader. 

EFL volunteers (3 or more) are needed July 
18 – August 2 to teach English in a VBS 
setting in Kaohsiung, Taiwan/Pingtung, 
Taiwan. A storyteller, a craft worker, and 
activity leader, and someone to lead music 
are needed. Barbara Pound is the team 
leader. Cost: $800 plus airfare.

A team of ten volunteers is needed for a 
Vacation Bible School and distributing 
school supplies in Saint Louis Du Sud, 
Haiti. Anita Charles is the team leader.  
Cost: $1,000 plus airfare. 
For all the Edge Institute opportunities 
contact Gail Caraway at 704-598-6200
www.theedgeinstitute.org
gailc@theedgeinstitute.org
 

Seminary Teachers 
Needed

Belize. Help the Baptist Bible School of 
Belize to provide ministerial training one 
intensive week at a time. A volunteer is 
needed to serve as driver and assistant to 
the director. Experienced, well educated 
pastors are needed to teach. The language 
is British English, so no translator is neeed. 
Contact Mrs. Susan Pasour at 
spasour@yahoo.com for information.

The Philippine Baptist Theological 
Seminary in beautiful Baguio needs 
volunteer teachers in the following areas 
1. Church History
2. Pastoral Care and Counseling
3. Systematic Theology
4. Preaching

The Pastoral Care Professor is needed to 
work with the pastoral care graduate 
program. Professor will be responsible for 
supervising currently enrolled students as 
they seek to complete their degrees. 
Housing is provided. When: Currently 
seeking applicants. Length: one semester - 
2 years

A Visiting Professor and Research Scholar 
is needed also. The main responsibility will 
be to teach one or two seminars in the base 
school in the Philippines. The workers may 

also travel to several other schools within 
the consortium to teach, possibly Thailand, 
Singapore and Taiwan. When: Ongoing 
Length: 6 months to 1 year
Classes in Baguio are offered quarterly. 
Contact Rev. Michael R. Janapin, Th.D.
Academic Dean
PBTS Baguio City, Philippines
http://www.pbts.net.ph

Liberia. The Liberia Baptist Theological 
Seminary needs theological educators to 
assist six to twelve months at a time for the 
next five years as the Academic Dean, Rev. 
Brooks, is in USA to complete his Ph. D.  

The Seminary also needs a developer and 
maintenance person along with a projector 
writer and project manager. Contact Dr. 
Arnold Hill at amimp9@yahoo.com  for 
details. 

Teach in a Mission 
School

American International School located in East 
Legon, Accra, Ghana, is a Christian school 
using a traditional American curriculum. http://
www.aisaccra.org/

Amazon Valley Academy, Belem, Brazil 
AVA has posted 2014-2015 openings on its 
web site:
Amazon Valley Academy - Belem, Brazil
http://www.avabrazil.org/
If you would like to apply to teach at AVA 
as a full time Teaching Missionary, or as a 
retired teacher on a one year or multiyear 
assignment, please visit the NICS 
employment link http://www.nics.org. Go 
to Careers, Apply online and complete the 
NICS form, listing AVA, Belem as your first 
choice.

Bamako Christian Academy, Bamako, 
Mali West Africa, is a small K-12, 
international, intermission day school 
serving the mission and international 
community in Mali. The school is seeking a 
Director. For more detailed information 
about the Director position, please contact 
the Bamako Christian Academy Board 
Chairperson, Joan Herrick at: 
leland@orangemali.net
http://bcamali.org/Site/Teaching
%20Opportunities.html

The Black Forest Academy in Germany 
has a variety of positions available in 
elementary, high school and 
administration. http://bfacademy.com/
The Bucharest Christian Academy, 

Romania   Are you looking for a wonderful 
place to start or continue your teaching 
experience?  We are currently recruiting 
teachers and staff.  www.bearomania.org/ 
The Dakar Academy in Dakar, Senegal, 
West Africa urgently needs to find teachers 
in the areas of Math and Physics, grades 
9-12; High School Biology; Special 
Education  grades 1-10; and ESL, 
elementary and/or secondary.  Teachers 
are also needed for General Sciences, 
grades 6-9; and French, elementary and/or 
secondary. http://www.dakar-
academy.org/

Faith Academy, Inc., Philippines
recruitment@faith.edu.ph

Grace International School, Chiang Mai 
Thailand
http://www.gisthailand.org/serve-at-gis/
staff-needs/foreign-staff-positions/
A variety of positions in elementary, 
secondary, and other areas of school for the 
2014-2015 Academic Year are currently 
open.

Full time teachers are needed along with 
visitors considering making a full or part-
time commitment for 1-10 months.  
Volunteers coming as interns, on a mission 
trip, or a gap year are welcome. See our 
web site for details.  email 
recruit@gisthailand.org with a note of your 
purpose and giftings. 

The Hands on Missions International 
School in Chittoor, India, is seeking 
committed Christian people to teach Bible, 
Computer Science, and English from six 
months to a year. If you can teach one or all 
of these subjects, they would welcome you. 
The living quarters are excellent and 
within walking distance of the school. 
There is a full modern kitchen and very 
nice rooms with hot showers and air 
conditioning in each room. Teachers must 
raise their own support. The cost is 
approximately $500 per month for food, 
lodging, insurance, and transportation. If 
interested, call Glenn Walker at Hands on 
Missions in Shelby, N.C. at 704 – 471 – 1150 
or Sam Stutts at 828 – 310 – 9803.  You can 
also reach Glenn at homnc@carolina.rr.com 

Hawaii Baptist Academy, Honolulu, 
Hawaii, USA
http://hba.net/  http://hba.net/about/
employment  The school is seeking 
elementary Summer School teachers.
 
International Christian School of Lima - 
Lima, Peru
http://www.icslima.org/
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Opportunities to Teach in Schools 
(continued)

International Community School in 
Singapore, Singapore  
http://www.ics.edu.sg/ 

Inter-American School, Quetzaltenango, 
Guatemala is located in the beautiful 
highland valley of Quetzaltenango has 
many job opportunities. 
Elementary School: Pre-Kinder to Grade 5
Pre-Kinder & Resource Teacher - 
2 First Grade Teachers - 
Third Grade Teacher – 
High School - Grades 9 to 12
Science Teacher - 
Math Teacher - 
Foreign Language Teacher (Spanish) - 
Resource Teachers - Grades 6 to 12 
Boys PE & Elective Teacher - 
Elementary PE/ Resource -
Art Teacher: PreKinder - Grade 12 - 
Computer/Elective Teacher: PreKinder - 12 
–   http://www.ias-xela.org/  http://
www.ias-xela.org/index.php/job-
opportunities

Kathmandu International Study Centre, 
Kathmandu, Nepal needs to fill the 
following positions: Vice Principal, an 
Information Communications and 
Technology Teacher and a Secondary 
Guidance Counselor. Secondary teachers in 
the areas of Math, Social Studies, Business, 
Religious Studies, Spanish/French are 
needed.  A Physical Education teacher, and 
a Special Needs teacher are sought along 
with a Human Resource Manager and a 
Health and Safety Officer/Site Manager.  
Teacher Assistants, a Teacher Trainer, and 
an Academic Director are also needed. 
http://www.kisc.edu.np/

Kodaikanal International School, 
Kodaikanal, India needs a French teacher 
and an IB Film Teacher.  http://
www.kis.in/

Mountainview International Christian 
School, Jateng, Indonesia
www.mountainviewics.org Openings for 
2014-2015: Elementary Principal, Middle 
School English Teacher, Secondary ESL 
Teacher, and Boarding Parent - Boys dorm
Oaxaca Christian School, Oaxaca, Mexico
www.oaxacachristianschool.com
All classes are taught in English. Teachers 
raise their own support and volunteer their 
time. 

Nicaragua Christian Academy in 
Managua, Nicaragua http://
www.nca.edu.ni/#

The Nicaragua Christian Academy 
International English language campus in 
Managua is seeking interested individuals 
to fill the following positions for the 
2014-2015 school year: Preschool Teacher, 
Third Grade Teacher, Fourth Grade 
Teacher; Middle School English/Social 
Studies Teacher, Middle School Science/
Math Teacher, English ESL/ELL Teacher, 
and a Computer Teacher. 

The Nicaragua Christian Academy Spanish 
language campus in Matagalpa is seeking 
an English teacher and a Vocational 
Education Teacher for the 2014-2015 school 
year. 

Teachers at the Nicaragua Christian 
Academy are encouraged to seek support 
through evangelical mission agencies and 
through local churches to cover their travel 
and monthly living expenses.  NCA 
International provides a $550 monthly 
living stipend and a $170 monthly housing 
stipend to help cover basic in-country 
living expenses for its teachers.  NCA 
Nejapa provides a $400 monthly living 
stipend and a $170 housing stipend to help 
cover basic in-country living expenses for 
its teachers.  Although NCA Matagalpa 
does not yet have funding to provide a 
living stipend, free on-campus housing is 
provided for single international teachers.

Okinawa Christian School International 
(OCSI) needs administrators (all levels), 
Elementary Teachers, and Secondary 
teachers.  The web site has details.
http://www.ocsi.org/ 

Operation Mobilisation Ships offer a 
variety of opportunities in Moldova, 
Argentina, Cacaucus, etc.
http://www.om.org/en/opportunities
Class Teacher 
We are looking for qualified kindergarten, 
primary, and secondary teachers to serve 
on board our British curriculum school. 
The successful applicants need to be 
enthusiastic to serve as volunteers in this 
Christian environment. Small class-sizes, 
with children coming from many different 

countries and the family atmosphere 
within this school provide a unique 
teaching experience.

Rosslyn Academy, Nairobi, Kenya needs 
an IT Educator.http://
rosslynacademy.org/

Samoa Baptist Academy, Rev. Elise Tafao, 
P.O. Box 832, Pago Pago, American Samoa  
Pasta-tafao@yahoo.com  Telephone: 
684-699-1149 

Youngsan International School of Seoul, 
Korea YISS seeks Christian education 
professionals who have a passion for living 
out their faith in an international school 
context. A Headmaster, Lower Elementary 
Teachers, Upper Elementary Teachers, a 
Middle School Art Teacher, a Middle 
School Korean and Mandarin teacher, and 
a High School Social Studies teacher are 
needed.   http://www.yisseoul.org/

Networks Listing Many 
Opportunities 

Christian Schools International 
http://www.csionline.org/home advertises 
openings for positions in Christian schools 
in the United States and overseas who are 
related to their organization.

Mission Finder at  
www.missionfinder.org/educators/ lists 
mission trip opportunities for educators. 

The Network of International Christian 
Schools http://www.nics.org    Oasis 
International Schools is a division of NICS 
operating international schools in 
religiously sensitive areas. Learn about 
both through the web site. http://
nics.org/careers 

This site lists many opportunities to teach 
in the twenty-one schools in their network. 
The organization offers training and health 
insurance. Some of the schools are able to 
provide a salary. 
Consortium for Global Education       
http://www.cgedu.org/ CGE maintains a 
list of teaching opportunities overseas for 
qualified teachers and faculty. Each 
opportunity listed has been reviewed by 
CGE and has known colleagues working 
with that educational institution who are 
considered CGE partners. If you are 
interested, please send an email to 
info@cgedu.org or call us at 770-321-4897 
and additional Teach Overseas information 
will be made available to you. 
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